TOWN OF CARRABASSETT VALLEY

MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING

October 14th, 2019
Board Members Present:
Bob Luce

Lloyd Cuttler


Karen Campbell
Jay Reynolds
John Beaupre

Others Present:

Dave Cota

John Tobias




Courtney Knapp
Neal Trask




John McCatherin

John Beaupre opened the meeting at 4:30 p.m. and welcomed those present.  
Expense warrants #40 and #42 in the amounts of $387,391.25 and $151,503.56, respectively, were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.
Payroll warrants #39 and #41 in the amounts of $27,069.48 and $24,851.29, respectively, were reviewed and signed by Selectmen.

The minutes from the September 23, 2019 meeting were reviewed.  Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Jay Reynolds seconded the motion.   Motion approved.
Dave Cota presented the Selectmen with a lease for the new Airport Hangar Lot Lease for Peter Robbins (CAVA Aviation, LLC).    Dave noted that the Selectmen had given preliminary approval on this previously.  He’s working with Mark Fournier as builder, and he has been working with the Code Enforcement Officer, and this has been approved by the Planning Board.  This is a 10-year lease with two 5-year renewals, which is the same terms as the standard leases for the newer leased lots.  Lloyd Cuttler made a motion to approve the lease and sign it.  Karen Campbell seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Dave Cota discussed a potential Parking Lot Lighting Project for the Outdoor Center. Dave is not certain this can be done this fall, since the concrete bases have a lead time of roughly five weeks.  The project cost is estimated at $11,000, assuming Sugarloaf can provide an excavator and electrician.  This pricing incorporates rebates from Efficiency Maine.  The new lighting would be a nice compliment to the Outdoor Center and would improve safety.  There will also be some new energy-efficient fixtures installed in the ice-skating rink as part of this project.  There is $77,000 in the Outdoor Center Capital Reserve/Maintenance Fund.  Lloyd Cuttler suggested that the poles have electric outlets on them with 100 amps.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to approve the project.  Karen Campbell seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
Dave Cota provided information based on a request from the ATV Club to build a shed on Airport land just outside the Snowmobile Club lot to store equipment and materials.   There is not a lot of available space on the snowmobile club lot and this would not be visual from the airport or the airport trail parking lot. Storage for snowmobiles at the facility is basically full with 82 slots.   The building will be on skids and will be on town land, so if necessary, it could be moved.  Jay Reynolds made a motion to approve the project. Lloyd Cuttler seconded the motion.   Motion approved.
Dave Cota discussed continuing erosion concerns at the 11th tee on the Golf Course.  John Beaupre, as chair of the Greens Committee, said that this has been brought up again, and they were asked to discuss some potential solutions.   John said there’s been some erosion over the last two to three years, and the Committee would like to see an action plan.  Dave Cota referenced an updated engineering report that was completed in 2015.   The sides of the slope are slabbing off over time, some years worse than others, but it’s at the point where it’s almost dangerous. Trying to stabilize the existing bank will involve a very expense project (it as quoted at approximately $250,000 in the original 2001 study. One solution may be to move the tee.  The Greens Committee will meet again soon to discuss the matter.   Both Chris Parks and Peter Roberts (engineer from Sunday River) have looked at it.  There will need to be more research done as to what options might be available.   There is some money in the reserve fund, but some may need to be borrowed. It’s not surface water that is causing this erosion, but rather, its ground water weeping out of the steep and high bank.   Lloyd Cuttler suggested chain length fencing and growth to stabilize the area.   
Informational:  The New Fire Station Committee will be meeting Wednesday, October 16th at 8:30 a.m.

Per Title 1, Section 405(6) M.R.S.A.  Jay Reynolds made a motion for the Board to go in to Executive Session to discuss a personnel issue, including Courtney Knapp and John Tobias.   Karen Campbell seconded the motion.  Motion approved.  At 5:31 p.m., the Board went into Executive Session.  The Board came out of Executive Session at 5:51 p.m.
Meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Schnorr

